
  

 

They are a public nuisance- the music goes on till 3 am regularly. Not just at weekends. I repeatedly have raised 

this with the local councillors and also through the noise app and the noise team at Brent council. They are liars 

about the 11pm. They play loud music into the early hours that can be heard inside of my home and we are 1/2 

mile away across the park. There is also a lot of shouting and people noise. In addition the cars park on 

pavements and generally the patrons have no respect for the surrounding residents. They breach the current 

licence ( if they even have one) and will breach any extension. Not sure the local park lodge should be operating 

as a nightclub at all. 




